May 11,1995

The Middlesex Governing Body met in Special Session on May 11,1995 at 7:30 p.m. for the purpose of a Budget Workshop. Mayor Lewis called the meeting to order with Commissioners David Jordan, Naomi Powell, Bascoe Lewis, Jerry Daniel and Isaac Lewis present.

Clerk Bissette who also serves as Budget Officer for the town presented the board with a proposed budget for the fiscal year 1995-96.

The board reviewed the budget and made changes they felt necessary. No water, sewer or sanitation rates were increased. A 3% salary increase had been figured into the budget.

Commissioner Daniel moved to allow the 3% increase in salary, his motion was carried by a majority, with Commissioners Daniel, Isaac Lewis and David Jordan voting for the 3%, Commissioners Bascoe Lewis and Naomi Powell voted against the motion. Lewis and Powell stated they favored a 2% increase.

A date of May 25,1995 at 4:00 p.m. has been scheduled for the Public Hearing on the 1995-96 Budget.

Being no further business, meeting adjourned.

Peggy Bissette, Town Clerk

Mayor Harvey Lewis
Commissioners
David Jordan
Isaac Lewis
Naomi Powell
Jerry Daniel
Bascoe Lewis